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Orientation Program for The New Board of Directors  

PT Bank Mandiri (Persero) Tbk. 

 
As the Annual GMS of Bank Mandiri on 14 March 2017 and the EGMS on 21 August 2017 have a 

meeting agenda of the changes in the members of Company Board of Director and Board of 

Commissioners with various background, Bank Mandiri considers that it is necessary to hold an 

orientation program for new members of the Board of Directors to give them overview on the 

business activities, the Company's future plan, the working guidelines and other things which will 

become the responsibility of the new members of the Board of Directors, as follows: 

 

1. Submission of the Company's documents i.e. Articles of Association, Annual Report, Work Plan 

and Budget (RKAP), Bank Business Plan, Company Long-term Plan, Company Articles of 

Association, Good Corporate Governance Principles, Company Code of Conduct, Work Programs 

of the Board of Directors and Committee below the Board of Directors, Guidelines and 

Procedures for the Board of Directors, as well as applicable laws and regulations related to the 

business process of Bank Mandiri. 

 

2. On site visit to the work unit in the head and regional offices to have face-to-face meeting with 

the Board of Directors and Bank Mandiri Officials in the head and regional offices. This visit 

aimed at promoting mutual acquaintance, understanding, and solid team work. 

 

3. After the Annual GMS Bank Mandiri on 14 March 2017 and the EGMS on 21 August 2017, the 

Board of Directors has paid a visit to Regional VII, i.e. Yogyakarta on 25-27 August 2017. 


